Site visit report: Feb 8, 2008

Soumyadeb Mitra

Visited two pre primary schools out of the ten pre-primary schools run by BGUS

School-I

The first school I visited was in a village called Jigra which is about 7 kms from Balia

Gram. I was accompanied by Mr. Arun, the coordinator for this pre-primary project and 

BGUS volunteers Mrs. Jayanti Devi and Mr. Pradip.  Jayanti Devi has a BED degree and has good knowledge of the pre-primary and primary education system.

This school has 22 enrolled students out of which 19 were present. Each student introduced himself (saying his name). They recited 2 poems and sang 3 songs (including the national anthem) for me. They could also write English and Bengali alphabets and do basic arithmetic. Most of the questioning was done by Jayanti-Devi. She picked up random students for questioning.

They track the academic performance and the health of every child on a regular basis.  

It is discussed with the mothers in the mother's meeting every month. The teacher 

showed me the attendance register, weight-book register and mother's meeting log book. 

I was even given a live-demo of the weighing procedure - It's actually quite funny.

Overall I was impressed with the performance of the students. Even more impressive was the enthusiasm level of the teacher. She danced with the students while they were reciting the poems/songs. She wanted to give me a demo of everything, starting from how the kids are weighed to how do they play.

The teacher was a sponsored student under BGUS-CCF scheme. So, she had been associated with BGUS for quite a while. Maybe, this was the reason for her high enthusiasm level.

School-II

The other school visit was almost the same. However, the kids were not that forthcoming

in answering questions. Either they were shy or were not that well prepared. Jayanti-devi 

later told me that the teacher there was new and hence possibly not so good as the first 

teacher. She needs some time to pick up.

Since I reached just before lunch time they wanted me to wait till the mid-day meal

is served to the students. That day the kids were given kichri (rice+lentils+vegetables). The food is prepared by the mothers who volunteer in a round robin fashion. 

I was told that the families contribute rice+lentils while BGUS pays for the vegetables, 

oil, salt etc. Preparing the food becomes a problem during the harvest season when the 

mothers have to work in the fields. Then, the kids are served dry food like biscuits, fruits.

But, that food is not as filling as kichri.

Exam

BGUS is conducting a combined exam for the 5+ kids of all the schools. The question paper will be prepared by Jayanti-Devi. The goal of this exam is not only to judge the students but also the teachers - how well have they been teaching.

Jayanti-Devi told me that she closely monitors the teaching standard. They have a teachers meet every month in their central office.

Book-Bank

They could not start the book bank project this year because our cheque cashed only

in January. They showed me the 100+ applications they have received for the coming 

academic year. Most were from students from families with annual income of Rs. 5000-15000 (Each application had to be accompanied by a certified income statement).  They also showed me the list of books they have prepared based on these applications. The book bank is for students from XI standard to post graduation (MA, Msc).

Other Project

Soil-testing-lab

They showed me the lab being used for their newly started soil testing project. The farmers can send upto 3 soil samples for Rs 10. The soil is tested for it's mineral contents, pH value and other things which I don't remember. Based on that the farmers are given a recommendation. 

RCH (Reporductive and Child Health)

The goal of this project is to improve the knowledge of mothers and to-be  mothers

about reproductive health, child health, importance of hospital-delivery etc. This is being funded by Govt of India. Apparently, this project has been hugely successful. For example, the number of newborn deliveries at home has gone down

to 40% from 90% 

Nursing Training

They are planning to increase the capacity of their nursing training school from 

30 to 60. They are building a new hostel for this. They have taken a loan of 6 lakhs

from the bank for this. The hope to repay the money through the maintenance fee that

they earn for running the training school. 

They want to build a new library and a dining hall. Mr. Chakraborty asked me if Asha

can fund such a project.

Other-Issues

I told Mr. Chakraborty about the 1385$ funding issue. He said that he can include

the learning/teaching material for the next year in this proposal. Also, I discussed the long term sustainance  plan with him. He has conviction that it would work because their own SHGs would be the consumers for their gunny bags (I learnt quite a bit about their SGH scheme which I can discuss after I get back).

I told him that Asha may or may not be able to donate this money - we need to discuss this. I asked him about the possibility of doing a small pilot run and he was ok with it.
